February 12, 2009
David W. Danner, Executive Director and Secretary

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission

1300 S. Evergreen Park Dr. SW

P. O. Box 47250 

Olympia, Washington  98504-7250

RE:
UTC v. Grande Communications Networks, Inc., Norstan Network Services, Inc.,

TeleCents Communications, Inc.

Docket TV-082006
Dear Mr. Danner:  

Staff has just discovered that one of the three companies named in the complaint in the referenced docket most likely was not properly served with the complaint and notice of hearing (complaint), and proposes continuing the hearing scheduled for tomorrow morning. 

Today, it was discovered that the Commission served the complaint to Norstan Network Services, Inc. (Norstan) in Virginia, rather than to the company’s address in Florida.  Prior Commission correspondence concerning the penalties underlying this proceeding were sent to Norstan at the Florida address, and the Florida address appears at this time to be the proper address on file with the Commission.
Staff had noted that no return receipt card had been received for the complaint and attempted to contact Norstan (in Florida) yesterday.  Staff reached a voicemail message indicating the person contacted was out of the office until next week.
A hearing in this matter is scheduled for Friday, February 13, at 9:30 a.m.  Staff proposes that the hearing be continued until the month of March to allow for proper service on Norstan.  Continuing the hearing would enable the Commission to hear the evidence against all three companies at the same time and, accordingly, would be the most efficient way of proceeding.

Sincerely,

JENNIFER CAMERON-RULKOWSKI
Assistant Attorney General 
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